
September 17, 2012 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

6:01 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Jan Closson, Alison Till, John Bergman, and Karen Ricker (TPS); no additional BBP homeowners were present.
Open forum

Jan relayed that while walking in East Beach (EB) she noticed that the North section of the white wall had some paint issues that would need corrective actions in the future.  She stated that EB might be contacting us regarding the wall's condition in the future.  Jim pointed out that EB has no input on the BBP wall.  Karen mentioned the cracks in the wall around the City pumping station and Jim said that would be covered later.

6:03 PM.  Review and approval of the August 2012 BOD meeting minutes.

Alison made a motion and Jerry seconded to accept the draft August minutes with Jim’s comments and edits; the motion was approved by voice vote of all those present.
6:04 PM.  Management Report.

Karen didn’t have anything to add beyond what was contained in the management report portion of the BOD meeting package.

6:04 PM.  President’s Comments.

Jim stated that the BBP website domain name is paid for through September 2017; however, the website hosting expires in September 2013.  The hosting cost is $324.00 for three years but there is a special currently being offered of 30% off if renewed now.  John asked if the hosting firm was reliable, would they still be in business in the future.  Jim indicated that it was Go Daddy and they are an established firm.  Jerry made a motion and Alison seconded to renew now; the motion was approved by voice vote of all those present.  Alison said this means that hosting will not have to be included in the 2013 budget; Jim concurred and said the cost this year should be shown under Actuals.
6:09 PM.  Treasurer’s Report.
Alison stated that she had nothing additional to report beyond what was in the meeting package.

6:09 PM.  ARB Report.
Jan reported that there weren’t any applications pending currently but that the ARB was waiting to hear more on the new construction planned for Susan Wheeler’s lot on Dolphin Run.

6:12 PM.  Neighborhood Watch (NW) Report.
Jim reported that the block captains are visiting the homes in their sections.  Jim will be sending out the summaries to the captains when they are all completed.  Jim mentioned that there have been a couple of larcenies in EB.  He also mentioned the purse snatchers that are preying on women’s cars at fitness center parking lots.

Jan commented that while walking home on a recent evening she observed that very few homes in BBP have their porch lights on.  Jim noted that it is every homeowners decision on whether or not to have lights on outside, but it's a great security deterrent if homeowners leave exterior lights on at night.

6:16 PM.  Old Business.

Proposed access license agreement – Jim reported that the City Department of Utilities has a problem with one statement related to the City paying to repair any damage it might cause to HOA property.  Jim suggested sending a heads up to the Assistant City Attorney reminding him that the HOA has paid for quite a few things and that if the agreement cannot get past the Dept. of Utilities perhaps it should be brought to the City Council’s attentions.
Annual BBP HOA meeting preparations – Jim suggested the following items for the agenda:


Crime Update (from City police)


Treasurers Report


President’s Comment – 


Jerry – short update on the results of the fencing matter


John – short discussion on the need for tenant information


Jan – ARB status


Jim – Neighborhood Watch update

Homeowners Open Forum


One liner reminders: lawn clippings in streets; trash cans out too early; lawn bags left out too long; noisy cars in early morning; and cars on driveways blocking sidewalks.
The BOD members discussed at some length the initial draft of the 2013 budget.

Jim’s recommended changes to the Draft 2011 BBP Annual meeting minutes have been included in the annual meeting package.

7:07 PM.  New Business.
Next BOD meeting – The next BOD meeting will be October 15thh at the EOVCC.
7:09 PM Executive Session.
Jim made a motion and Jerry seconded to shift to the Executive Session to discuss the violation report and delinquency report.
At 7:30 PM John moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Alison and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman
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